
Approved         SUPERVISORS OF CHECKLIST (SoC) MINUTES 
 Town Hall  

     Tuesday, September 4, 2012  

7:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  

Mandatory Session  

 

Meeting posted as required 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

Mike Horne, Chairman, Sally Humphries, Bob Ehlers, and  Don Riley, Town Moderator 

Voters:  Don Winterton, Edward Hayward,  and Jean Hayward. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

 The minutes of the meeting of  June 5, 2012, were approved. 

 

PUBLIC INPUT/ VOTER CHANGES ...DULY POSTED 

 

Voters listed above attended. 

 

Unanimous consent given to the following Checklist changes:  

.......... Approved removal of 41 voters who moved from Hooksett  

.......... Approved 132 voters Pending Supervisor Approval  

.......... Approved 3 voters in status of Pending Removal who registered in other states 

.......... Recorded 12 voters as Removed due to death notices by Div of Vital Records and obits in  

  Hooksett Banner 

.......... Other... 3 letters send because of invalid forms (address changes)  

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Redistricting of town:  No action. 

 

The two new laptop computers authorized  have been purchased and are in use by the 

Supervisors.    

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Town Moderator Don Riley presented comprehensive plans and procedures for the September 11 

election.   Discussion followed on the layout, procedures, training of ballot clerks and other 

election details such as how best to handle the new registers, how to handle the Return to UND 

list, and how to complete the voting info requested by the Secretary of State.  

 

Registration help for the Supervisors of the Check List between 4 p.m. and 7 p.m. was suggested.  

Plans for the November 6th General Election were also considered. 
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The Supervisors, as well as Town Moderator, had recently attended the training session in 

Concord regarding the new law on voter I.D. which is being phased in, starting with the 

September 11 State Primary.  

 

A training session for the Ballot Clerks is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. Monday, September 10, at 

Cawley School.  Don Riley will do the training. 

 

Also discussed, as proposed by Bob Ehlers, a plan to increase voter registration opportunities in 

the community.  Specific times, places, and dates to be discussed further at our next meeting on 

September 11. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

The meeting was extended by unanimous consent and adjourned at 8:48 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Sally Humphries 

 Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


